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CSI:  Onondaga Reviews Financial Records of the  
Cicero Fire District 

 
 
In December 2015, then-current Cicero Town Supervisor Jessica Zambrano and Supervisor-Elect 
Mark Venesky requested Onondaga County Comptroller Robert Antonacci to review the financial 
records of the Cicero Fire District. 
 
Under Comptroller Antonacci, the Onondaga County Comptroller’s Office has provided audit services 
to many municipalities seeking an independent review of the services provided to taxpayers. 
 
“We appreciate the leadership shown by Supervisor Venesky in taking this issue head on.  It is our 
hope this report will be of use to the taxpayers of Cicero as they evaluate their fire service needs and 
spending,” said Antonacci.   
 
Comptroller Antonacci noted all parties involved were cooperative.  “I was pleased to see everyone 
working towards the common goal of getting the facts out to the public.  With this information, I hope 
the spirit of cooperation continues and everyone can make the decisions which are best for the 
taxpayers,” said Antonacci.   
 
The report is available on the Comptroller’s website at:  
http://www.ongov.net/comptroller/CSIOnondaga.html.   
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